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Term 3. 2018 – 2019. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another busy term has gone by in a flash with our Y13 boys sitting A Level 

mock examinations and our Y9 boys beginning their journey towards post 16 

study, with their recent options evening outlining the choices they can now 

make for GCSE study.  Life at the Harvey is always varied with so much going 

on outside the classroom, from Y9 being immunised and then treated to an 

Enterprise Day to Y11 Scientists enjoying a masterclass conference and Sixth 

Form Geographers enjoying the interesting sites of Margate for fieldwork, the 

list goes on and on. I was also pleased to see so many boys across all year 

groups working together and enjoying our new after school Warhammer club 

this week. I’m now looking forward to hearing all about the trip to Finland that 

a lucky group of our boys will enjoy over half term and I hope you all enjoy the 

break too. 

 

 

Mr S Norman 

Headteacher 
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Dates for the Academic Year 2018 – 19. 

Term Dates 
Term 3 Thursday January 3rd 2019 – Friday February 15th 2019 
Term 4 Monday February 25th 2019 – Friday April 5th 2019 
  (Easter Weekend April 19th – April 22nd 2019) 
Term 5 Tuesday April 23rd 2019 - Friday May 24th 2019 
Term 6 Monday June 3rd 2019 – Friday July 19th 2019 

Staff Training Days 2017-18 

Monday July 23rd 2019 - Twilighted  

Tuesday July 24th 2019 – Twilighted  

Wednesday 25th 2019 - Twilighted 

Term 3 

Upcoming Events 

February 

Wednesday 29th February: Year 9 Parents’ evening 

March  

Monday 4th March: Ski Trip Information Evening 

Thursday 7th March: Year 10 Parents’ evening 

Friday 8th March: Year 12 Spanish Study Day 

Monday 18th March: Year 7 trip to Boulogne 

Wednesday 20th March: Year 13 Geography Revision Conference  

Thursday 21st March: Belgian School visit (with year 10) 

Monday 25th March: Year 7 trip to Boulogne 

Wednesday 27th March: Year 12 EPQ assembly (Reps from University of East Anglia) 

Thursday 28th & Friday 29th March: School production of Blood Brothers 

Friday 29th March: Year 7 Maths Inspiration Day at Lingfield 

April 
Monday 1st April: Year 7 & 8 Maths trip to Royal Observatory. 

Tuesday 2nd April: Year 12 Geography fieldwork – Ashford 

Thursday 4th April: Prize giving 

Friday 5th April: Non-school uniform day & End of term 

Tuesday 23rd April: Start of term 5 

Thursday 25th April : Year 12 Geography Fieldwork – Greatstone (Coasts) 

Tuesday 30th April: Year 7 parents evening 
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The Library is now open from 8.15  

in the morning.                                                                   

 

Free e-books and e-magazines 

All you need is a Kent Libraries library card (available from all local libraries), and 

ALL this can be at your fingertips for free!! 

 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-

eaudiobooks-and-emagazines 

 

 

 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-eaudiobooks-and-emagazines
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-eaudiobooks-and-emagazines
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The house reading raffles have been drawn and this term the lucky winners are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 & 8  2018/19 word count so far -  106,877,769 

 

 

 – Lemony Snicket 

Riley L    Ben C 

Harry B   Fraser M 

Max C    Luke S 

Kasper B   Ralph B 
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Our students have collated their favourite websites and apps which help them when 

learning languages. Why not try them out? 

 

Follow the MFL Dept on Twitter for an update on our weekly success stories, events & 

revision tips! 
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Year seven French Trip 

 

The annual Year 7 French trip to Boulogne will be taking place on the 

18th & 25th March 2019. The students will be visiting a French school 

and the Becasus sweet factory, among other activities on a day that 

gives them the opportunity to immerse themselves in the French 

language and culture.  
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A’ Level Chemistry 

 

Our Y13 Chemists were lucky enough to enjoy two visits this term. The first was to Givaudan 

where they research and manufacture perfumes for everything from bleaches and air 

fresheners through to fine perfumes. Our lads really enjoyed using the Occulus Rift VR 

goggles to find themselves in the African 

savannah with elephants. The researches 

could then add in the smells of the grass 

and change the heat of the cubicle to 

make it a more real experience. This 

helps them to understand how smells 

affect our experience of the world. 

Students also enjoyed seeing the 

manufacturing site where the ingredients 

are combined to make fine perfumes. We 

also got to try toothpastes from around 

the world.  

 

At Pfizers our students got to analyse the 

aspirin that they had made in the school laboratories on multi-million pound research grade 

machinery. It was so pleasing to see them working alongside professional research chemists. 

They then got to talk through the findings in a tutorial with Don Clark who uses these 

spectroscopic techniques every day.  
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Art with Strange Cargo 

 

Four Harvey art students Harry W, Harvey P, James E and Will F were chosen to 

collaborate on a project with local arts company, Strange Cargo. A full sized 

model of a horse was painted and adorned with dazzle camouflage and 

military badges. The students researched and studied World War One military 

insignia relating to the regiments of Cheriton's fallen servicemen and the 

regiments that travelled through the town's Shorncliffe Barracks. These were 

digitally reproduced as decals.  
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Research was also carried out into dazzle camouflage techniques created for naval vessels 

by Norman Wilkinson, which were 

reproduced and painted onto the 

horse sculpture as part of the 

project and the insignia decals 

were affixed all over the horse. 

The finished piece was displayed at 

Strange Cargo during our talk by 

historian Vince Williams and then 

outside the school, over the 

weekend of the centenary of the 

Armistice. A poppy wreath was 

also created, that also included a 

number of purple poppies to 

commemorate the animals who 

died in WWI. The accompanying 

panel shared all of the regiments 

detailed on the horse and also 

informed people that over 

8,000,000 horses and other animals played an important role in military services during the 

First World War. 
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Holocaust Memorial Day 

On Friday 25 January 2019, a commemoration service was held at Folkestone Methodist 

Church to mark the annual Holocaust Memorial Day.  This is an internationally recognised 

day to remember the millions of people who were murdered or whose lives were changed 

beyond recognition during the Holocaust, as well as remembering those lives lost and 

affected in subsequent genocides in Cambodia, Rwanda, Bosnia and Darfur.    

The Theme set by the Holocaust Memorial Day Trust for 2019 was ‘Torn from home’.  This 

encouraged the pupils and audiences to reflect on how the enforced loss of a safe place to 

call ‘home’ is part of the trauma faced by anyone experiencing persecution and genocide. 

‘Home’ usually means a place of safety, comfort and security.  

 

The service was led by the Mayor’s Chaplain, Father Stephen Bould and attended by the 

Town Mayor, Town Councillors, local dignitaries and students from a range of local schools 

and colleges.  A small group of year 12 students, comprised of Ben T, George G, Ciaran H 

and James S, took part on behalf of The Harvey Grammar School. They undertook their own 

research on the genocides in Cambodia and Rwanda and then each performed their own 

reading to help inform others about these awful acts. The boys both prepared and 

performed with sincerity and maturity – thank you to Ben, George, Ciaran and James for 

contributions which added to the significance of the event and helped to inform others in 

attendance.   
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Term 3 was a busy month for the Harvey’s A-level Geographers who undertook 

two days of fieldwork in London and Margate. Both trips provided the boys 

with opportunities to observe and investigate the changes which regeneration 

of place, one of the key topics in their A-Level course. The first day offered the 

chance to visit the former docklands in the east-end of London to see whether 

economic, social and environmental regeneration had led to the successful 

rebranding of the area, following there closure and disuse in the late 1970’s 

and early 1980’s. Whereas the second day allowed the pupils to investigate the 

the attempts to regenerate Margate towards its former heyday as a thriving 

British seaside town. Despite the particularly chilly winter weather at both 

locations, the boys were able to gather valuable primary data on these themes, 

with the ultimate aim of practicing the wide range and various complexity of 

the data collection and sampling they will need to conduct for their non-

examined assessment (NEA) which they will begin over the summer holidays.  

 

 

 

Does Margate have what it takes to successfully 

regenerate?  

Victoria Docks in London, once the heart of the 

industrial east end.  
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In London, the first calling point was North Greenwich, more precisely the O2 

arena, where pupils could see how regeneration is a continually evolving 

process. The example they were given was the O2 itself; now a successful 

sport, music and retail venue, but an example of successful rebranding from its 

origins as the Millennium Dome (launched in 2000, ironically to provide much 

needed regeneration to this area of London), which was largely perceived in 

the media to have been a failure.  

 

 

An opportunity to collect data here was followed by a trip on the air line……… 

(Emirates Airline – more evidence of rebranding in the area) across the Thames 

to Victoria Docks. This was an undoubted highlight for the pupils who could 

witness, from a privileged position how the regeneration of these former 

industrial areas was not a wide spread as initially thought, with clear 

differences seen on opposing banks of the river.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The stylish and modern interior of the O2 The continually changing and ever 

growing cityscape of London. 

Does regeneration and rebranding fair better on one side of the Thames to the other?  
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Once on the north side of the Thames the boys undertook a brisk investigation 

of the Victoria docks in order to gather further data and appreciate how 

regeneration has been achieved in numerous forms; firstly through the striking 

and contemporary looking Excel centre at one end of the docks to the housing 

developments embedded amongst the former cranes used in the dockyards at 

the other; blending regeneration with the industrial heritage of the area.  

 

After gathering further data in Canning town and a quick trip on the DLR to 

Stratford the pupils had the opportunity to assess the impact which the 2012 

Olympic games has had on the area. After a quick bite to eat at Westfield, it 

was off again on the Jubilee line south bound towards Canary Wharf, a place 

well known to the boys from their studies of it in lessons. The final stop on 

their whistle-stop tour of east London gave the boys a chance to further collect 

data on the quality of the environment, number of pedestrians and traffic 

vehicles in the area, but also to reflect on the ways in which regeneration had 

taken on many different shapes and forms in a relatively small area of London. 

Mixing old and new: The redeveloped Victoria Docks still has the essence of the industrial past of the Docklands 

A pleasant aesthetic environment amongst the 

hustle and bustle 

Always on the move; the relentless pace of life at 

Canary Wharf 
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In early February, our A-level geographers undertook fieldwork a bit closer to 

home, making the relatively short trip up to the North Kent Coast to Margate. 

Much like the London fieldwork day the pupils were investigating the impact of 

regeneration, albeit on a smaller town. Similarly though pupils were given a 

wide scope of data to collect, however with more of an emphasis on the pupils 

applying and collecting data specific to hypothesis which they had developed 

themselves in the lessons prior to undertaking their fieldwork. Many themes 

were investigated such as the impact which regeneration was having on the 

levels of globalisation in Margate, or the extent to which coastal landscapes 

and processes influenced people’s perceptions on Margate’s regeneration.  

 

Pupils began their day’s data collection at the 

acclaimed Turner Contemporary Gallery, which at a 

cost of £17.5 million has become the beacon for the 

regeneration of Margate. From this point, the pupils 

could collect data to assess the impact, which the 

gallery was having on the immediate area and town of 

Margate as a whole.   

 

This gave pupils ample opportunity to gather rich 

primary data on how this once famous seaside town is 

at a crossroads in its history. Critics have suggested the 

‘Turner Contemporary has emphasised cultural 

consumption and economic regeneration at the 

expense of the local residents due to its failure to 

engage with local artists, and that the gallery underpins 

the erosion of the town's ‘traditional’ seaside features 

and that any regeneration has and will create high 

levels of gentrification like parts of Brighton or 

Whitstable’.  

 

 

 

 Is the Turner Contemporary the answer to successful regeneration in 

Margate?  
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After two days of comprehensive data collection and investigation, the pupils 

have been able to observe and better gauge the success of regeneration over 

time and in two locations of contrasting size. Importantly moving forwards 

pupils have been able to apply and refine their data collection and fieldwork 

skills in preparation for their NEA’s which they will soon undertake. Next up is 

a trip to Greatstone in term 4 to investigate and collect data on the wide range 

of coastal processes at play with the boys developing an ever-wider range of 

independent investigation skills, with a final self-guided fieldwork day in 

Ashford to come in term 5.  

 

 

  

Costa del Margate? We shall see.  
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We would like to remind students and parents 

that while we encourage students to drink 

water throughout the day, they should not be 

drinking energy drinks or sugary, fizzy drinks 

at school as these are damaging to both 

their health and their concentration. 

     

 



17 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Now in to Term 3 we have lots more sporting achievements and great matches from all 

sports. Also, Hockey started this term with our new year 7 team and our older teams trying to 

win once again. Finally, we also have included a very special match between Staff and 

Prefects which happened on the last day of term.  

 

HOCKEY  

U14 

 

The season for the U14’s HGS Hockey team began with an unfortunate narrow defeat of 2-1 

for us in the County Cup against Sutton Valance School, although frustrated at being 

knocked out of the cup so early, we did only have 4 Yr9 players that day and had to rely on 

the Yr8’s to make up most of the team. So, for first of the season a 2-1 loss to a good Sutton 

Valance team was not bad. 

 

Later we faced the Duke of York’s Royal Military School away for a league match in which 

we topped a convincing score of 9-3 thanks to goals from Sam R (3), Leo C (4), Sam M (1) 

and Will P (1). The team played an excellent game of hockey despite the miserable wet 

conditions, with MVP’s going to Sam M playing out of position as an Inside Forward and 

Sam R for corker reverse-stick goal. A very good match for the team. 

 

Next, we faced Sir Roger Manwood’s at home where the team collectively were extremely 

strong in all areas of the pitch and this payed off with a brilliant 8-1 win against a team who 

in the past had been quite a challenge.  Goals scored by Sam R (5), Leo C (2) and Will P 

(1). MVP’s, Sam R at Centre-Forward with cracking goal scoring and Henry W in defence, 

who does not play hockey regularly yet performed in extremely well with some strong 

tackles. 

 

For the last game of Term 3 we faced the Ashford School away where we were beaten 5-3 

in a rather poor performance by the team as we felt we could’ve easily taken a win against a 

team that we could’ve evenly matched if we had been on top form. Personally, I believe that 

this was due to a lack of composure in the back line and midfield, with a few unlucky 

mistakes made by the team. However, in the games to come we will learn from this and 

implement actions to prevent a repeat of the problems we experienced during this game. 

Goals from Sam R (2) and Leo C (1). 

Report by Charley P 
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U15 

 

On the 15th January, the U15s hockey team made up of current Yr10 students played 

Norton Knatchbull, who are currently one of the better hockey teams in the region. Yet even 

though this was the case, the team went into the match determined to show the best 

performance they could possibly do.  An unfortunate break through the Harvey defence lead 

to the Norton Knatchbull side scoring a goal in the first couple of minutes,  The team then did 

very well to stop Knatchbull scoring in the whole of the 1st half apart from the final few 

seconds of the 1st half when the Norton Knatchbull team managed to pass a ball 

quickly into the D and the ball was hit hard through the legs of the Harvey GS 

goalkeeper. The 2nd half then started but around 10 minutes into the half, one of the 

Norton Knatchbull players suffered an injury to the head and the game had to me 

abandoned for the ambulance service to be called the injury to be treated.  Even 

though they lost the team defended very well and there was a lot the team could take 

from the match. 

Report by Samuel C 

 

FUTSAL 
 
In the quarter finals of the KSFA Futsal Knockout Competition, both the U13s U15s 
faced Dane Court. 
 
The Under 15s did not get off to the most amazing of starts with an 11-3 loss. The 
first half conceding 7 and the second conceding only four and bringing back three. 
With an amazing defensive display from George E and Arthur Y. A star performer 
would be George E who once came out of goal defended and attacked extremely 
well helping the team in all 3 goals and reducing damage conceding. 
 
Shortly after the under 13s turned their 4-1 half time deficit in to a 6-4 win with Zach 
P scoring an absolute peach with a screamer in the top left corner. This meant they 
were drawn at home to Howard School of Rainham in the last week of the term. 
Another solid defensive display was the backbone to a great performance, with 
Ralph B, Harrison C & Jerzy K shining. 3-0 up at half time, they took their foot off the 
gas early in the second half, scrapping through 4-3. 
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FOOTBALL  
 

Staff v. Prefects 
 

On a very sunny morning on the last day of term, all the students went and watched 
the annual Staff v. Prefects game. It was a great turn out from everyone with lots of 
staff and prefects taking part throughout the game. It started as a very tight game 
with no team giving up until the staff did a very well-practised set piece. This ended 
with a well-placed header from Mr Towse who had defended very well. After then 
both teams attacked very well providing a lot of chances for every team. The staff 
also had a lot more chances from set pieces which they didn’t capitalise on. The half 
time then ended 1-0 to the staff however I have got a feeling that there are going to 
be a lot more goals. 
 
After both teams had a huge team talk which could affect the whole game hugely. 
The second half started very quickly with a great chance which Mr Walton missed 
however Mr Cowling followed it with a striker finish to slot it home for the Staff’s 
second of the game. Moments later the staff had another chance to make it 3-0 
which Mr Walton took to score past the Prefect’s keeper. However, a quick counter 
from the prefects gave them a hope with a Mr Towse own goal from a great cross 
from prefect’s winger Richard M. This gave them some hope at 3-1 what a game it 
could turn into. There was then several chances to make the staff go even further 
ahead. A stand out moment was Mr Simpson’s nutmeg on the prefect’s centre – 
back and a long-range strike which unfortunately went into the keeper’s arms 
however it was a beautiful piece of skill. Later Mr Hark picked the ball from miles out 
and takes two touches and shoots to strike a screamer to make it 4-1. The prefect’s 
day then got worse and worse with Mr Walton putting in a tap in to make it 5 from a 
Mr Norman dipping shot. At the last kick of the game Mr Norman scored a close-
range header in the bottom corner assisted from a Mr Towse header. 
 
Highlights of the game can be viewed on our YouTube Channel. Details of which can 
be found later in our report. 
Report by Samuel C 
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HANDBALL 
 

 

KENT SCHOOL GAMES HANDBALL CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 

Congratulations to the year 8 Handball teams who took part in the County Handball 
Competition last month. The event provided some excellent games for the players 
and supporters to watch with the Harvey teams having to play 3 strong teams in their 
first round league. The team finished winners in Group A and went onto play the 
second placed in Group B. A comfortable 4-1 win against Skinners School put the 
boys through to the final.  
Against a very well organised Holcombe Grammar from Medway the boys were 
pushed and despite some valiant efforts from all they eventually lost 4-2. 
Congratulations to the boys on collecting the Silver medals and for playing with such 
enthusiasm all this season. 
Men of the Tournament was shared by Jonny B-G as goal keeper and Toby McC 
who was awesome in front of goal top scorer on the day. 
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SPORTS LEADERS 
 

YEAR 9 TEAM IN ACTION AT DISTRICT (15/01/19) AND KENT SCHOOL GAMES 
SPORTS HALL ATHLETICS COMPETITION (15/02/19) 

 

Over 200 secondary school boys and girls from year 7 and 8 were in competition at the 

Shepway Sports Hall Athletics championships in term 3. For this event the Harvey boys had 

training provide by Kent Athletics Association on the finer points of recording and reporting 

track and field events. The Year 9 team did find the sessions long and challenging but had 

been mentored well and supported each other positively on the day whether working on the 

track or field events. 

 

Two weeks later 

the boys once 

again took on 

their role as 

Leaders this time 

though at the 

KENT 
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SCHOOLS GAMES SPORTS HALL ATHLETICS Competition. Similar 
responsibilities were passed around BUT the boys also took on the role of scorers 
and recorders for the huge event at Medway Park. 
 
The following boys below were very impressive and mentioned on the School 
Games Twitter Page. They were thanked specifically for their harde work and 

dedication during the afternoon. 
 

The pictures below captures the boys 
officiating, time keeping, working out the 
points allocation for competitiors and the 
specific briefing given to the  Field Events 
team. 

 

 
 

THE NEW YEAR 8 TEAM 

The year 8 team will be gradually 
integrated as Leaders into the various 
competitions which are planned during 
terms 4-6. We therefore congratulate 
the following on their excellent 
applications and offer a big welcome to 
the team. 
 
 
 
 

KOBEY P FINLEY M 

CLARK L BENJAMIN S 

HARRISON C BOBBY M 

ZAK P FLETCHER E 

BARNABY E ALEX C 

TOBY M WILLIAM S 

CRISPIN W RALPH B 

TOM M TYE H 

CALLUM H SCOTT G 

ALEX S KEANE V 

LOGAN D JOSEPH E 

RUDY M MATTHEW M 

JERZY K JACK W 
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The team started their training at the Shepway Infant Agility Competition on Tuesday 
29/01/19 at the THSP. Despite being very busy as team leaders for the 24 Primary 
School teams their response and enthusiasm for this opportunity and experience 
was very positive indeed. Positive feedback from the competitors, teachers and 
parents alike was the icing on the cake from a very successful start to their 
Leadership commitment from all. 

 

 

Below is a list of forthcoming events in term 4 that the Leaders will be involved with.  
 
TERM 4 
FEBRUARY 
Monday 25th February Yr3/4 Badminton 1-3pm THSP 
Tuesday 26th February Yr1/2 Mini Football 10-12.00AM THSP 3G 
MARCH 
Monday 4th March SST Football League 10am-3pm THSP 3G 
Tuesday 19th March Reception Fun Day 9-311.30am THS 
Wednesday 20th March SST Mini Hockey League Week 1 THSP 3:30-5:30pm ATP1  
Wednesday 27th March SST Hockey League Mini Week 2 THSP 3:30-5:30pm ATP1  
APRIL 
Monday 1st April Yr3/4 Football 10am-3pm THSP 3G 
Wednesday 3rd April Yr5/6 KSG Mini Hockey Qualifier 10am-3pm THSP ATP1 and 2 

 

  



24 
 

 

SPORTS HALL ATHLETICS 
 
Congratulations to both the year 7 and 8 Sports Hall Athletics teams who won the 
Ashford and Shepway Competitions on 05/02/19 at the 3 Hills Sports Centre. 
Year 7 Team -  Josh E  Oli Z  Jimmy H  George C  Jude E  Max C  Mitch G  Callum W 
Year 8 Team -    P   Zachary P   Joe T   Emanuel V   Callum H   Jerzy K   Long 
Long L   Kavya M 
Both the year 7 and 8 boys won the joint competition with ease with the second placed 

schools in each age group chosen to represent Ashford schools later in the same Kent event. 

 

 

KENT SCHOOL GAMES SPORTS HALL ATHLETICS COMPETITION 
 

 

Following their success at District Level 
the year 7 and 8 teams went onto 
represent Folkestone schools in the 
above prestigious competition.  
An excellent festival of athletics saw 
both teams finishing in 4th place out of 
12 District teams. Year 8 were 
particularly impressive with fine 
individual performances from the whole 
squad. A fine captaincy by Kobey P. 
Year 7 despite limited preparation time 
again showed true potential for the 
future with some consistent track and 
field results. Josh E was again an 
excellent addition to the team and 
supportive captain. 
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Harvey Grammar School Sportsmen of the Term  
 
 

Harvey P (Yr8) 
Member of the silver medal winning County handball team,  

selected as a Sports Leader as well as captain of the 
Sports Hall Athletics team for the Kent School Games. 

 
 
 
 

Harvey Grammar School Sports Team of the Term  
 

 

Yr8 Football Team 
Winning the Ashford & Shepway League Final against  

Norton Knatchbull. 
 

 
SPORTS JOURNALISM TEAM 

 
All reports written in bold throughout this edition were contributed by the 
newly formed Harvey Grammar Sports Journalism Team. The team has been 
growing over the past two terms, to now include boys from Yrs7-11. If you are 
interested in joining us going forward, please email Mr Walton. 
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YOUTUBE CHANNEL REPORT 
 

At the start of the 2018/19 academic year the Harvey Sports Journalism 
YouTube channel was created on which a majority of sporting fixtures 

including Football, Basketball, Hockey and Rugby are recorded, edited and 
uploaded to the public allowing people to really see what goes on in the 

Harvey Grammar Sports Department.  A recent big fixture for the channel was 
the annual Staff vs Prefects game which was recorded on 3 camera angles and 
has been a big success throughout the school with many forms and students 
watching it in their spare time.  If you would like to watch some of the sporting 

fixtures which are already on the channel please go to YouTube and search 
Harvey Sports Journalism or copy and paste the following link into your 

browser: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w? 

 
INTER HOUSE 

 
TABLE TENNIS 

 

 JUNIOR 

1st  RESOLUTION 

2nd  ENDEAVOUR 

3rd  VICTORY 

4th   DISCOVERY 
 

 SENIOR 

1st  VICTORY 

2nd  RESOLUTION 

3rd  ENDEAVOUR 

4th  DISCOVERY 
 

 OVERALL 

1st  RESOLUTION 

2nd  VICTORY 

3rd  ENDEAVOUR 

4th  DISCOVERY 
 
 

SPONSORSHIP 
 

Own a local business? 
Know someone who does? 

Would you or they be interested in sponsoring or donating to Harvey Sports? 
We compete in local, regional, county & national competitions, not to mention the full 
& extensive extra-curricular programme we run within school. This gives the boys as 

much opportunity to participate, have fun & develop as possible. 
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We want to continue to do this, whilst inspiring more boys to get involved. The 
prospect of pulling on a new Harvey sponsored kit would help this no end. 

 
Contact Mr Cowling (sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) or Mr Walton 

(jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) for more details. 
 

mailto:sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk
mailto:jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk

